
TOWN BUILDINGS COMMITTEE 

Minutes 

February 3, 2016 

Members Present: Dale Houle, Nancy Mathews, Bob Groves, Jim 
Aaron 

Also attending: Becky Torres, Mike Vinskey 

Minutes From 12/2/15 read and approved 

Town Hall 

Committee tours Town Hall  

Back Door is rusted out 
Dale suggests door unit be replaced with one of fiberglass 
Bob points our t new door might be raised slightly to improve 
drainage 
Possible new ceramic tile floor coordinated with new door 
install 

Air quality issue in Selectmen/Senior Lounge revisited 
Mike asks if air quality study could be hired out. Committee ays 
yes and we have done so in the past, also. 
Cellar (North storage room) has manhole producing much 
condensation. Nancy proposes wood frame and insulation to 
reduce condensate and improve air quality 
Bob says air handler needs to create negative pressure in 
storage room to evacuate lousy air from building. Bob will call 
Jamrog to discuss. 

Elevator Shaft leak. Nancy asks if leak could be caused by 
windblown rain through vent.  



Capital Planning 

Becky says Capital Planning Committee requests information 
for budgeting for Town Building repair and maintenance. Cap 
Planning on 2/28. Building Com at 9. 

School 

Dale says we should be thinking about school roof. 

Old Town Hall 

Bob will meet with Suzie Mosher re moisture in Old Town Hall 
regarding record keeping, mold and moisture issues. Susie says 
that she has measured 63% humidity. Committee agrees that 
such a reading can only be explained by some water infiltration 
in the vault and is probably due to recent heavy rain. 

Bob email minutes to Suzie 
Town Hall Elevator shaft leak 
Town Hall back door replace 
Town Hall ventilation issues - Bob will call Jamrog 
Old Town Hall cont 

Next meeting:  
Budget 
Town Hall Door. Dale will call inspector 

Meeting adjourned at 7:39 PM 




